OTTERHAMPTON PARISH RECREATION ASSOCIATION

AGM

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at The Anchor
at 7.30pm on Friday, 20th March 2015 
Present
Robert Palmer, Lyn Palmer, Sue Francis, Ann Leathwood, Barry Leathwood, Tina Gardener, Jacqui Sparks,  Brian Sparks, Louise Bailey, John Bailey, Mary Cornish, Avril Fooks, Melvyn Fooks,  Di Davey, Tony Davie, Beverly Smith, Carole Smith, Dave Smith, Joan Langlois, Vic Langlois, Simon Briggs, Eunice Bennett
Apologies     Rob Wright, Mike Brimble, Anne Weston, Sylvia Langley, Jean Kibby, Steven Chinn, Mervyn Brown, Tom Dougall, Kate Jarvis, John Culleton, Pauline Culleton, Janet Burrows, Brian Ayley, Sue Ayley, Robin Prowse, Aly Prowse.

The Chair welcomed everyone to the 14th Annual General Meeting of OPRA.
15/179
Minutes of last AGM 

           
Minutes of the last Annual General Meeting held on 21st March 2014 were      approved and signed as a correct record.
15/180            Chairperson’s Report

Robert gave his report as Chair of OPRA and thanked everyone for attending the AGM. He recounted the activities OPRA had been involved in throughout the year and thanked the committee and volunteers for their support.


He advised the meeting that he would not be standing for re-election as Chair and that he and Lyn would be leaving the committee as they were planning to leave the village soon. (Robert’s full report is attached).
15/181
Treasurer’s Report  (inc 100 Club)

Sue Francis presented her Treasurer’s report (as circulated) for the year ending 31st December 2014.  

The Treasurer reported that at the end of the financial year OPRA had a bank account balance of £891.71 and cash in hand of £215.84.  In the savings account the balance is £1735.70 with £1991.09 in the 100 Club account.  The combined total at the end of the year was £3834.34. 

It was proposed and seconded that the report be adopted. This was carried by the meeting.

It was reported that the 100 Club had 101 members at the end of 2014. From January to December we received £5226.01 income and paid out £2827.00 in prizes.  A maximum of 50% of the income is paid out in prizes in accordance with the 'Lotteries and Amusements Act 1976' including 5% of the monthly income which is retained for the bumper Christmas Draw.  Membership forms are available from Committee members 
It was confirmed that OPRA has been granted a lottery licence for a further year to 20th January 2016.

15/182
 Election of Trustees/Committee
Chair - Robert confirmed he was standing down and asked for nominations for the        post of Chair.  Tina Gardener was proposed by Bev Smith and seconded by Di   Davie and was duly elected.  Tina then took the Chair and asked for  nominations for the following:
                     Secretary – Ann Leathwood was proposed by Jacqui Sparks and seconded by Dave Smith.  There were no further nominations and Ann was duly elected.


Treasurer – Sue Francis was proposed by Di Davie and seconded by Bev Smith. There were no further nominations and Sue was duly elected.  Ann and Sue agreed to continue as 100 Club organisers.

Committee members – Barry Leathwood, Jacqui Sparks and Rob Wright were re-elected en bloc.  Proposed by Joan Langlois and seconded by Bev Smith.


Three further nominations were received to join OPRA Committee – Mary Cornish, Bev Smith and Di Davie.  They were proposed by Jacqui Sparks and seconded by Sue Francis.  No other nominations were received and they were duly elected.

.

  Before winding up the meeting, the Chair Tina, referred to the hard work and commitment of Robert as Chair of OPRA and of Lyn, particularly in her role as 100 Club Organiser. They have both made a tremendous contribution to OPRA and the wider community over the years. Tina on behalf of the committee presented a painting of the village (by Tom Jacobs) to Robert and Lyn to say thank you for their contribution to OPRA and wished them well in the future. 

This completed the business of the Annual General Meeting, which was closed at 8.00 pm

Members then enjoyed a social gathering with refreshments.
    Signed………………………………    Date……………………….

OTTERHAMPTON PARISH RECREATION ASSOCIATION 

Annual General Meeting – 7:30pm on Friday 20th March 2015

Chairperson’s Report for 2014

Welcome everyone.  

Another year of OPRA fund raising and activities.

The year 2014 started with our ever popular Easter Egg Hunt and Quiz.  This event wasn’t as well attended as previous years although 55 participated and again proved to be a very popular family occasion - whatever the weather.  Special thanks to Jacqui Sparks for working so hard to compile the Easter Egg Hunt Questionnaire.  The customary Easter Quiz was hosted by Mike Gardener, many thanks to Mike.

During the year the excellent walks and talks took place – a big thank you to Barry and Tina for organising the walks and for booking interesting speakers. 

The Parish web site continues to be maintained by our web master Graeme Wigley and regularly updated.  Please log on as often as possible to keep up to date with events.  Graeme has added an easy link, just click the link to ensure you receive reminders of new posts via email.  We are planning to arrange a workshop/information session on the web site in the near future.

We were blessed with a lovely summer afternoon on the day of the biennial fete.  The event was well supported as was the evening’s Pig Roast and Live Band.  The event was a huge success and a good time was had by all.  Thanks to Tina and Amy for being on the spot to cope with the hungry hoard!!   OPRA raised over £2,500 from these two events.

In November OPRA provided the customary Firework display, many thanks to all the volunteers and our local pyromaniacs!   We were blessed with a break in the weather which added to the enjoyment.

Nigel the gnome very kindly switched on the Christmas tree lights and we were lucky to have the village choir and Nichole Wigley who led the crown in some traditional seasonal songs.  OPRA funds the Christmas Trees for Combwich and Steart, both looked spectacular.  The hard work of setting up the tree and the lights mainly falls to Mike Gardener, just one of many activities Mike does on behalf of the village.

The final item of the OPRA year was the senior citizens Christmas meal!  Once again the Village Hall looked delightful and the meal was superb.   Our very own Mike Gardener was an excellent M.C.; everyone enjoyed the entertainment provided by the Combwich Community Choir led by Nichole Wigley.  Also, John Bailey entertained us with a monologue and Peter Barnicoat together with Joe and Graeme Wigley encouraged everyone to join in community singing, which most did. 

OPRA has and continues to support Parish Community ventures.  During this busy year we were also able to gift funds to The Little Otters – pre-schoolers, in support of an educational trip and Our Brownie Pack for new work books.  If you have any ideas for new initiatives please contact one of the committee whose names and contact numbers appear on all Newsletters.

I would especially like to thank the other members of the Committee for their hard work, professionalism and dedication without which none of the above could not have happened.  It has been a privilege to Chair the Committee over the past 5 years, but the time has now come to hand over the role due to relocation. To sum up – a truly successful and enjoyable year and thank you to everyone for their continued support and enthusiasm.

Robert Palmer,

20 March 2015

Page 1 of 4

